
  

 
 

 

Four bull caribou shot, abandoned 
by Dempster Highway 

 

 
 

(October 20, 2015) – On Oct. 15, four bull caribou were found shot 
and abandoned on the tundra west of km 461 of the Dempster 
Highway, near the Yukon/NWT border. It appears the animals were 
killed on Oct. 13, shortly after the Porcupine caribou herd showed up 
at the north end of the highway. 
 
The meat was completely wasted. Conservation Officers believe as 
many as 12 caribou have been similarly shot and abandoned in the 
area.  
 
Conservation Officers are asking the public for any information that 
will help identify the individual(s) responsible. Please call Dawson 
District Conservation Officer Services at 867-993-5492. You can make 
an anonymous report to the TIPP phone line or online at 
www.env.gov.yk.ca/tipp. Cash rewards may be available for 
information that leads to a conclusion of this matter. 
 

Respect Wildlife. Take only what you need. Use all that you take. 

INFORMATION WANTED 

 


